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   Town Budget Set at 

 Town Meeting 

 (See page 4)  

   Mansfield Welcomes 

New Resident Trooper                 

  (See page 12) 

    Pride Month             

  in Mansfield                         

 (See pages 6-7) 

 Upcoming Events 

 

     (See page 23) 

Look for these stories in this newsletter 

 

Mansfieldôs in Motion:  A Full Summer is Ahead 

 Greetings Fellow Residents!  

 It is hard to believe that spring is winding down and summer is 

 about to arrive in Mansfield!  Our community offers boundless 

 outdoor recreation opportunities ð we are Mansfield in Motion ð 

 and I sincerely hope that you, your family and friends will be able 

 to periodically immerse yourselves to enjoy our open spaces, 

 abundant trails and summer entertainment we have planned.  

Holiday Observation and Ceremonies.  It was heartwarming to see such a robust 

turnout of families and friends at the Mansfield Memorial Day Parade and Ceremony 

on Monday, May 30. Thank you to all of those who marched, performed, spoke, and 

joined in to honor the fallen who gave their lives for our country and community. 

I encourage everyone to come out again on Monday, June 13 for another important 

ceremony.  Grade 8 students from Mansfield Middle School will unveil a Witness 

Stone in honor of Titus, an enslaved person who lived in Mansfield in the 1700s.  The 

ceremony will take place at the Mansfield Public Library at 5:00 PM with student 

performances.  The ceremony promises to be an inspiring and moving opportunity to 

learn about our history from our youth. 

This will be a tremendous way for our community to also mark Juneteenth.  If you 

would like to learn more about Juneteenth, see page 13.  We are celebrating 

Juneteenth as a Town holiday for the first time this year. 

Community Development Grant.  In January 2022, the Council authorized the 

submission of a $4,854,595 grant application to the Connecticut Department of 

Economic and Community Development (DECD) Community Challenge Grant 

program for the South Eagleville Road Corridor. In April 2022 the Town received 

official notification from the Governorôs Office that our Community Challenge Grant 

application was awarded in full. We were honored to have Governor Ned Lamont visit 

Mansfield last month to learn more about this project. 

The proposal, which is part of a larger roughly $20 million combined project that 

leverages a diverse array of public and private funding, includes: 

1. Funding to support development of the Mansfield Nonprofit Housing Development 

Corporationôs Eagleville Green mixed-income development at 113-121 South 

Eagleville Road. While the final income mix will be determined based on requirements 

of other funders (Connecticut Department of Housing and the Connecticut Housing 

Finance Agency), 74% (31 of the 42 units) were proposed to be income-restricted at 

the time of application. The grant funding combined with Town contributions noted 

below would be used to bridge the gap between other funding sources and total 

project cost. 

2. Improved pedestrian safety and traffic calming measures on South Eagleville Road 

between Separatist Road and Storrs Road, including narrowing of travel lanes, 

installation of a landscaped median to create a boulevard, widening the existing 

walkway on the south side of the road to create a multi-use trail that accommodates 

both pedestrians and bicyclists, extending the multi-use path to Separatist Road, and 

adding sidewalks to the north side of South Eagleville Road along the frontage of the 

municipal complex and between Eastwood and Westwood Road. 

3. Sewer infrastructure improvements to upgrade aging equipment,support 

development of Eagleville Green and expand access to sewer infrastructure, including: 

replacement of equipment at the existing South Eagleville Pump Station, design and 

installation of a new gravity sewer line from the pump station to the Eagleville Green 

project. While a portion of the existing gravity line on the     (Continued) 
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(Town Managerôs Message cont.) 

Wrightôs Village site would be used, a portion would need to be reconstructed based 

on the design concept identified by the Townôs Engineering staff. This revised design 

would allow the sewer main to serve three properties on the north side of the road in 

addition to Eagleville Green and eliminate the need for a pump station on the 

Eagleville Green property, thereby reducing long-term maintenance costs for the 

development. 

Budget Approved at Annual Town Meeting.  After months of careful planning 

and development, and thorough examination and deliberation by the Town Council, 

the Townôs proposed Fiscal Year 2022/2023 budget was ultimately ratified with 

overwhelming support at the Annual Town Meeting held on May 10. Thank you to all 

the residents who participated in the process and who came out to vote at Town 

Meeting.  (See the story on page 4.) 

American Rescue Plan.  The Mansfield Town Council continues to move forward with 

making final decisions on how to invest our roughly $7.5 million allocation of American 

Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds to deliver the greatest benefit to our community within 

the guidelines provided by the Treasury Department.  The Council has authorized the 

Town Manager and associated municipal departments to move forward on many of 

the projects and initiatives as proposed and certain other proposals are still being 

deliberated. In summary, a combined total of approximately $4.6 million in ARPA 

funding has thus far been obligated by the Town Council, with the funding spanning a 

wide range of approved uses, including:  

¶ Direct financial assistance to economically distressed individuals ($150,000) 

¶ Financial assistance to local businesses impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic 

($370,000) 

¶ Funding support for Eagleville Green housing project and associated 
transportation safety improvements on a segment of S. Eagleville Road 

($900,000) 

¶ High-priority Town road and drainage projects ($555,000) 

¶ Facility improvements to the Mansfield Public Library, which includes upgrades to 
the buildingôs HVAC system, installation of quiet study pods, and construction of a 

new exterior wireless access pavilion ($353,000) 

¶ Replacement of an aging ambulance and acquisition of other critical Fire/EMS   
life-saving equipment ($415,000) 

¶ Development of a Neighborhood Stabilization Plan ($150,000) 

¶ Development of a Parks & Recreation master plan ($100,000) 

¶ Replacing lost municipal revenue ($1,125,000) 

Helping Hands Expands.  As has been reported on in previous newsletters, through 

a Small-Cities Block Grant, our Planning and Development Department established 

and has been actively promoting the Townôs Helping Hand program. 

For qualifying households, this program offers financial assistance for childcare 

(including summer camps) as well as food assistance. We have seen a significant 

increase in program participation since early-January 2022. At the end of 2021, there 

were a total of 36 households participating in the program.  

                            (Continued)    

https://www.mansfieldct.gov/2089/COVID-Assistance
https://www.mansfieldct.gov/2089/COVID-Assistance
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(Town Managerôs Message cont.) 

Since January 1, we have added 105 households, including 75 households at Juniper 

Hill Village, 8 households at Holinko Estates and 6 households at Wrightôs Village. As 

of May 20, 2022, we have: 

¶ 117 households receiving food assistance 

¶ 4 households receiving childcare assistance only 

¶ 20 households receiving both food and childcare assistance 

A total of 267 residents are receiving assistance through the Helping Hands program, 

and we strongly encourage individuals or households in need who are not presently 

participating in this program to contact us to learn more about eligibility.  With the end 

of the school year quickly approaching, we know that many families are on the hunt 

for summer childcare. If your family meets the income eligibility requirement and has 

been financially impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic, we may be able to help.  

Summer camps licensed (or exempt from licensing) by the State of Connecticut can 

be used as part of our childcare assistance program. As a reminder, families are 

responsible for contributing 7% of their income toward the childcare costs, and the 

maximum amount that may be awarded for assistance is $9,000 over six months.  We 

can also assist families receiving Care 4 Kids help by covering the gap between the 

amount of assistance they provide and 7% of the householdôs income.   

In addition to childcare, we are also offering food 

assistance to residents who are struggling with 

food insecurity as a result of the pandemic. 

Income eligible residents receive assistance in 

the form of staple groceries to supplement their 

own shopping. If you know anyone in Mansfield, 

Ashford, Chaplin, Coventry, Willington or 

Windham who may need assistance with food 

and childcare, please share this information.  

Visit http://www.mansfieldct.gov/2089/COVID-

Assistance for more information and income 

eligibility requirements. 

Finally, if you have friends or family who may be 

interested in receiving this electronic newsletter, 

but may not yet be subscribed, please forward a 

copy of this newsletter to them. And, remember, 

subscribing to receive the newsletter, and other 

updates from your town, is easy to do. (See box 

to the right.) 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Town 

Managerôs Office, 860.429.3336 or townmanager@mansfieldct.org, if you have 

constructive feedback on how the depth and breadth of information provided in the 

newsletter can be optimized to meet the needs of our residents. 

I sincerely hope that you will join in and enjoy all the entertaining activities, natural 

resources, concerts, movies and summer fun that is kicking off in Mansfield! 

Very respectfully, 

 

 

 

Ryan J. Aylesworth                                                                                                

Town Manager  

 

Mansfield Combination Pumper and Ladder Truck on Order    

 The Mansfield Fire Departmentôs fire apparatus committee 

 has been working for months to develop specifications for a 

 new Quint Fire Apparatus. A ñQuintò is a multi-faceted piece 

 of fire apparatus that can function as an aerial ladder truck 

 or a pumper.  

 The town advertised the RFP and received four bids. The 

 apparatus selection committee reviewed the bids and 

selected the bid from Bulldog Fire Apparatus which is the vendor for KME (Kovatch 

Mobile Equipment Inc.) which is part of the REV Group.  The new apparatus will 

have a 103-foot aerial ladder with a 1500 gallons-per-minute pump,  and can carry 

650 gallons of water along with additional firefighting, EMS and rescue equipment.  

The apparatus build time is 480 days, and will serve the town for the next 25 years. 

 

                       

Subscribing to the electronic 

newsletter is easy and straight-

forward. Simply: 

ðGo to this page on the townôs 

website:                                          

http://mansfieldct.gov/list.aspx                                    

ðEnter your email address in the 

ñEmail Addressò field                                                                

ðUnder the ñNotify Meò section of 

the  page check the box for ñNews                         

& Press Releasesò 

Look for an automated email    

informing you that your email   

address has been added to the 

distribution list, then confirm your 

account.  Thatôs it! 

http://www.mansfieldct.gov/2089/COVID-Assistance
http://www.mansfieldct.gov/2089/COVID-Assistance
mailto:TownMngr@mansfieldct.org
http://mansfieldct.gov/list.aspx
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Budget for Fiscal Year 2022-23 Passes at Town Meeting  

 After months of careful planning and development, and 

 thorough examination and deliberation by the Town Council, 

 the Townôs proposed Fiscal Year 2022/2023 budget was 

 ultimately ratified with overwhelming support at the Annual 

 Town Meeting held on May 10. Municipal officials worked 

 diligently to prepare an operating budget and Capital 

 Improvement Program (CIP) designed to accomplish the 

 following: 

¶ Maintains or enhances the quality of current programs and services 

¶ Wisely uses/leverages enhanced state aid funding 

¶ Maintains pay-as-you-go capital plan 

¶ Preserves/sustains the General Fundôs presently healthy fund balance 

¶ Moderately reduces the mill rate and overall tax burden 

¶ Achieves efficiencies (cost savings, digital access/transactions, etc.) 

¶ Promotes transparency and accessibility of local government 

¶ Continues to plan for needed upgrades several municipal facilities and 
infrastructure 

¶ Advances the priorities, goals and objectives of Mansfield Tomorrow 

¶ Promotes sustained local economic growth 

The Town Council held a special meeting to set the mill rate at 30.38 per $1,000 in 

assessed value following the Town Meeting on May 10.  Taxpayers voted to approve 

the Townôs  Proposed Budget:  84 Yes and 2 No.  The Proposed FY 2022/23 General 

Fund Budget totals $48,677,870 plus Mansfieldôs general fund contribution estimated 

at $11,607,251, to the Regional School District 19 (Region 19)  budget. Combined 

these items total $60,285,121.  

Additionally, residents approved the recommendations of $4,293,950 for Capital 

Projects budget and $3,546,780 for Capital Nonrecurring Funds. 

On May 3, residents of the three towns within Region 19 approved the proposed 2022-

23 budget at referendum for Edwin O. Smith High School.  Mansfield voted 157 Yes 

and 12 No. 

Fiscal Year 2022-23 Tax Bills Will Be Mailed June 29, 2022 

 Tax bills and 3rd quarter refuse bills are expected to be mailed 

 on June 29, 2022.  Please pay your tax bills on or before 

 August 1, 2022 to avoid late fees.  

 To pay your tax bills, please feel free to drop your payment in 

 the  secure drop box outside of Town Hall, mail through the 

 postal service or utilize the online payment system through the 

 Town of Mansfieldôs website in order to make payments. 

 Paying online does cost a fee of 2.95% for card transactions 

and $1.95 for bank account electronic transfers.  

The Revenue Collections office, and other Town offices, will be closed on Monday, 

July 4.  Our regular hours are Monday through Wednesday 8:15AM to 4:30PM, 

Thursday 8:15AM to 6:30PM and Fridays 8:00AM to 12 noon. 

June is Dog Licensing Month 

 Connecticut dog license renewal is due during the month of 

 June. Please go to www.mansfieldCT.gov/dogs for licensing 

 information.  

  NEW this year:  the Town Clerkôs office is happy to announce 

 an online payment option is now available for dog 

 licenses!  Payment by mail or in  person during our regular 

 Town Hall hours is still available 

Know about road construction and closure notifications, plus more!                                                           

 If you want to receive alerts from the Town of Mansfield, just 

 visit the website under Sign Up for Notifications, and select 

 News & Press Releases.  

 You will be informed when the Town has news you should 

 know!  Events.  Emergencies.  Traffic holdups.  Road work.  

  

http://www.mansfieldCT.gov/dogs
https://www.mansfieldct.gov/list.aspx
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Mansfield Assessor Recognized for Outstanding Service  

 Mansfieldôs Town Assessor Rochelle M. Lambert, CCMA II,AAT

 is the Connecticut recipient of The Sherry Vermilya  Award in 

 Recognition of Outstanding Service to the Assessment 

 Profession by The Northeast Regional Association of Assessing 

 Officers, Inc. (NRAAO). She received this award in early May. 

 Since 1993 NRAAO, an internationally recognized professional 

 assessing officers association, has presented the award to one 

member from each participating province or state. The award was named for Sherry 

Vermilya for her support of NRAAOôs principles and his untiring efforts to assist 

assessors throughout the entire country and in particular the Northeast.  

Ms Lambert has served as the Town Assessor in Mansfield since September 2020.  

She has also worked for the city of New London and in Colchester prior to coming to 

Mansfield. 

ñIôm very proud of this professional achievement, not only for myself, but also as I 

represent the Town of Mansfield, as the Town Assessor,ò says Rochelle.  She 

acknowledges the Town of Mansfieldôs Finance Director Charmaine Bradshaw-Hill and 

Human Resources Director Holly Schaeffer, ñI want to thank you for your continued 

support, mentorship and encouragement, fostering an environment for me to further 

grow and excel in my field. Without such cooperation, it would be impossible to 

achieve greater heights of success.ò 

Town Appreciates Gurley Cemetery Work by Volunteers 

   History has been unearthed at the Gurley Cemetery recently 
 thanks to the hard work of resident Michael Carroll and a few 

 local volunteers. Mr. Carroll is a  Mansfield Cemetery Advisory 

 Board member and the  President of the non-profit group 

 Rediscovering History. 

  Mr. Carroll and his volunteers unearthed more than 75 

 footstones and, with great excitement and determination, 

worked hard to reset the stones where they belong.  Photos of the massive footstone 

find can be seen on the Rediscovering History, Inc. and Historic Mansfield Connecticut 

Villages Facebook pages. 

https://www.facebook.com/rediscoveringhistoryinc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HistoricMansfieldCTVillages
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HistoricMansfieldCTVillages

